
 - 1 - 

MINUTES 

SPECIAL CALLED MEETING 

ORANGEBURG COUNTY COUNCIL 

FEBRUARY 27, 2012 

5:30 P.M. 

 

Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, the news media was notified and notice was 

posted on the bulletin board 24 hours prior to the meeting. 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT: 

  

Johnnie Wright, Sr., Chairman Councilwoman Janie Cooper  

Clyde B. Livingston   

Heyward H. Livingston  

Willie B. Owens  

Johnny Ravenell  

Harry F. Wimberly  

  

 

OTHERS PRESENT: 

 

Bill Clark, County Administrator 

D’Anne Haydel, County Attorney 

Jacqueline P. Turner, Clerk to Council 

 

CALL TO ORDER Chairman Wright, Sr. 

  

MOMENT OF SILENCE Moment of silence observed 

  

  

  

1. ACCEPTANCE OF BIDS – EDISTO SEWER PHASE IIB AND IIIB 

 

Chairman Wight asked Bill Clark, County Administrator, to summarize the issue. 

Mr. Clark stated on February 21, 2012 the County conducted a bid opening for the purpose of 

constructing Phase IIB and Phase IIIB of the West Edisto Sewer Project.  A total of ten bidders 

responded, with the low bidders for each phase as G.H. Smith Construction, $2,074.334.45 for 

Phase IIB, and Lake Murray Utility Company, $1,355,152.75 for Phase IIIB.  The specifications 

and evaluations for each bid were under the supervision of Bruce Todd, P.E., RB Todd 

Consulting Engineers.  A special called meeting was necessary as both projects are operating 

under deadlines relating to permitting and grant requirements for USDA awards under the 

federal ARRA program. 
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           Motion by Councilman Clyde Livingston, seconded by Councilman Owens 

to approve both bids Phase IIB, G.H. Smith Construction, in the amount of 

$2,074,334.45, and Phase IIIB, Lake Murray Utility Company, in the amount of 

$1,355,152.75.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion for adjournment by Councilman Clyde Livingston, seconded by 

Councilman Owens.  Motion carried. 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

________________________ 

Jacqueline P. Turner, Clerk 

 

 

 

___________________________ 

       Johnnie Wright, Sr., Chairman 


